
The Oregon Aquaculture Act
The State of Oregon has a duty to protect the 
state’s natural resources and ecosystems and ensure 
humane treatment of animals raised for food. 
The Oregon Aquaculture Act would regulate the 
treatment of aquatic animals in industrial aquaculture 
facilities and help protect the environment amidst 
significant industry expansion in Oregon. The Oregon 
Aquaculture Act would also bring a diverse group 
of stakeholders to the table through the rulemaking 
process.

What is aquaculture?
Oregon State University defines aquaculture as the 
“breeding, raising and harvesting of fish, shellfish 
and aquatic plants. Basically, it’s farming in water.”1 
Aquaculture farms in Oregon raise oysters, clams, 
trout, bass, catfish, tilapia, and ornamental fish. 
Though Washington State is the largest producer of 
hatchery-reared and farmed shellfish in the United 
States,2 the industry in Oregon is growing.3 

Why is the Oregon Aquaculture Act 
necessary?
Aquaculture presents significant environmental and 
animal welfare risks, which may be mitigated through 
appropriate regulation.

The high stocking density associated with many fish 
farms poses a threat to the environment and animal 
welfare. Such density can facilitate disease outbreaks 
among fish populations, increasing mortality and 
morbidity of both farmed and wild fish.4 Additionally, 
many systems risk polluting water and changing water 
temperature, disrupting entire ecosystems.5 The risk 
of farmed aquatic animals escaping into Oregon 
waters is also severe. These harms compound existing 
environmental challenges to Oregon’s waterways. 

Many aquaculture industry stakeholders recognize the 
need for and benefits of regulation addressing animal 
welfare and environmental protection, as current 
regulations are incomplete and fragmented.6 

What is the impact of the Oregon 
Aquaculture Act?
The aquaculture industry in Oregon is growing. 
In 2021, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration awarded Oregon State University 
with a $700,000 grant to help grow the aquaculture 
industry in the state and create a replicable model 
for other states. Cautionary tales abound from other 
states and countries where aquaculture growth has 
outpaced regulation.7 Therefore, given the expected 
growth of aquaculture in Oregon and awareness of 
its attendant risks, the state should pass the Oregon 
Aquaculture Act to regulate the treatment of aquatic 
animals and protect the environment. 
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